                             CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD AT 7.30 PM ON TUESDAY 20th OCT 2020
ON THE ONLINE MEETING PLATFORM ZOOM


Present:
Councillor Partington (Chair) 
Councillors, Allen MBE, Bland MBE, Cummerson, Thewsey, Griffiths.
Apologies: Borough Councillor Grime, Police.
2021/119
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest.
None declared
2021/120
Minutes of the Meeting held 15st Sept 2020

Resolved


Approved
2021/121
Police Report.

The Police Report for the month of September indicated no incidences of crime or antisocial behaviour within the Croft Parish. Officers have been paying ‘passing attention’ to Croft Rectory, which has proven quiet on all occasions.


Councillors expressed dissatisfaction at the levels of police presence and representation for Croft. There have been a number of incidences where members have passed intelligence on crimes and antisocial behaviour to the Police who have done no follow up.

Resolved.


That the Clerk write to the Police and Crime Commissioner to express dissatisfaction of the treatment of the Croft 
Parish.
2021/122
Matters Arising from the Minutes. 

2021/94 – Flowers at the Memorial Hall.

Cllr. Thewsey reported that the Memorial Hall Committee have requested further information on the specifics of the proposal around the ongoing funding and maintenance of the installation. 


Resolved.

That the Clerk investigate the likely cost of a suitable planter and report back to members at the next meeting. 

2021/123
Fly Tipping.


Members discussed that there has been no progress with any fly-tipping deterrents by WBC and how the Police have not paid attention to the issue in the area either.
2021/124
Planning White Paper.


Members of Croft Parish Council and Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council held a joint meeting with Peter Black over Zoom to discuss the impact of the proposed changes to planning legislation. Peter Black has now circulated a draft response to members who have approved it. Cllr Partington has raised the matter with the MP for Warrington North, requesting that they provide appropriate Parliamentary Opposition.
Resolved
that the draft report prepared by Peter Black be approved for submission

Clerk’s Report
2021/125
Correspondence was noted.
2021/126
Blocked Drains.


The Clerk has again attempted to engage with WBC to discuss the matter of blocked drains within Croft Parish, however the response from WBC simply requested the location of the blocked drains and offered no opportunities for discussion.


2021/127
Traveller Site.


The Clerk informed Members that he has twice contacted the Chief Executive of WBC, Steven Broomhead, requesting information relating to the WBC working group for Travellers. The information requested was the political / business composition of the cross party  group, minutes of meetings held and a summary of questions posed to residents and the main responses when surveys on potential traveller sites are raised. There has been no response from Mr Broomhead on either occasion. 

Resolved.


That the Clerk request the assistance of the Borough Councillors with this matter. 
2021/128
Highways 


The proposal for the amendment of the speed limit to 20mph around schools has been submitted to WBC and has now been passed on to the relevant team for deliberation. 


Changes to the traffic flow along Sandy Brow Lane would require a survey to gauge local opinion on the matter and would be unlikely to progress unless the matter was deemed of high priority within the Parish. 

Resolved.


That the Clerk seek the opinion of the local police on the safety of roads within the area and what measures they might suggest to improve overall road safety within the Parish.
2021/129
Remembrance Sunday.

Members discussed the impact of Covid-19 on Remembrance Sunday and agree that the Parish Council still take part in a safe way. Cllr. Partington volunteered to attend the Church Service on behalf of the Parish Council and would also lay wreaths at the 3 War Memorials. 

Resolved.

That the Clerk place an order for 3 wreaths from the British Legion.


2021/130
Safety Surfaces.

The Clerk had provided Members with information on the guarantees that would be provided for the Playing Field safety surfaces. Members were asked to confirm that they were satisfied with the 5 year guarantee offered and to approve proceeding with the order.


Resolved.


Approved.


2021/131
PFK Littlejohn.

The external audit of the AGAR reports have been concluded and the auditor is satisfied that their guidelines and regulations have been met.

Notifications have been posted to inform residents that the documents can be reviewed by appointment.
2021/132
Financial Reports.

The Clerk presented Members with financial reports for August showing a balanced bank reconciliation and reported that the Parish Council was significantly underspent against budget. Payments for August were noted as £3,965.38.
The Clerk reported that the creditors total for October was £5,019.88. That total was subsequently increased to £5,219.88 to accommodate an uplifted payment to Warrington Food Bank – see minute 2020/140.


Resolved.


Approved.

2021/133
Effect of Covid-19 on agreed works taking place. 

The Clerk updated Members on some delays that have occurred with getting works completed on the Playing Field. 

The repair of paving stones on the Playing Field paths has now been completed, but had been slightly delayed as the contractor completing the works had been assisting with works on new Covid wards at a local hospital.


The painting work due to be completed on the play equipment has been delayed as members of the contractors workforce were required to self-isolate due to Covid and the company are now working through a back log of jobs.


2021/134
Playing Field Maintenance.

The Grounds Maintenance Contractor has advised that there are a number of measures needed to care for the trees on the Playing Field, with at least one tree needing to be felled due to Ash Dieback. There will also be work done to raise the crowns of some trees.

An inspection of the far end of the field that is prone to flooding revealed that the drainage pipe that was originally installed has a diameter of 4inches, which is likely to be overloaded by run off, causing the persistent flooding. The Grounds Maintenance Contractor will provide an estimate of the works needed to install a larger drain to assist with the matter.
2021/135
Weight Restriction on Local Roads.

A proposal has been put forward by WBC and Borough Councillors to impose a weight restriction (except for access) on to the local roads. Residents are able to comment on these proposals. 

2021/136
HS2 Maps


HS2 have provided the Parish Council with 3 large, detailed maps of amendments to the HS2 route, along with details of the areas that will be impacted by the building works during the construction phase. A webinar on the ‘Risley to Bamfurlong’ section of the route is being held by HS2 on 9th November.

Planning Applications
2021/137
2020/37876 Woodlands, Cross Lane, WA3 7AR

Permission in principle – Erection of detached dwelling

Resolved.


Objected. On the grounds of development within the green belt.


2021/138
2020/37644 6 Gosling Road, Croft WA3 7LN


Householder – proposed single storey front, rear and side extension. 2x Amendments

Resolved.

No objection as the proposed amendments seemed to address previous concerns raised by a neighbour.
2021/139
2020/37804 Croft Pumping Station

Prior Approval – Removal of existing 15m EE slimline temporary lattice tower at Partridge Lakes Fishery, Glaziers Lane, WA3 4AQ (ATN0943) with proposed 15m EE lattice tower and associated supporting apparatus at Croft Pumping Station. 

Resolved 

Objected. On the grounds that the Parish Council have previously objected to this application and their objection remains unchanged. 

Members Referrals.

2021/140
Foodbank


Cllr. Cummerson proposed that given the ongoing Covid-19 crisis and the rising rates of unemployment that the Parish Council make an additional one-off donation to the Warrington Foodbank. Members also discussed other organisations providing help and support within the area. It was agreed that Members who knew of any such organisations send information to the Clerk for inclusion on the Parish Council website.

Resolved.


That an additional £200 payment be sent to the Warrington Foodbank.





2021/141
Playing Field Football Parking.

Cllr. Thewsey requested that the organisers of the football matches instruct players and officials that vehicles should be parked on the CYAC car park rather than on the road.

Resolved.


That the Clerk contact both the football teams.

2021/142 
Speed Signs.

Cllr. Allen raised the installation of the new speed signs. Members discussed the possibility of the sign flashing a message regardless of whether the vehicle was speeding or not. 

Resolved.


That the Clerk investigate if this facility is available. 
2021/143
Friends of Croft Playing Field.

Cllr. Allen informed members that there was an open meeting scheduled for Friends of Croft Playing Field that she would be attending.

2021/144
South Warrington Parish Meeting.

Cllr. Partington raised the recently circulated document created by South Warrington Parishes in response to the (now postponed) Local Plan for Warrington. He informed members that he would be attending the scheduled meeting due to be held by the South Warrington Parishes to discuss the document with other local Parish Councils / members of the public.
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